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Additionally, the expense and administrative burden of hiring another physician to perform this task may force me to forego using ultrasound, a technology which has become essential in the field of obstetrics and gynecology, by speeding the time to diagnosis and allowing the use of minimally invasive diagnostic and therapeutic techniques. If I am unable to continue using ultrasound in my practice, diagnoses will be delayed; office visits will increase because I will no longer be able to review imaging findings and create a treatment plan in the initial visit; and open, surgical diagnostics and therapies are likely to increase because of the reduced availability of imaging guidance.  We already participate in one managed care plan (Seton Network) where ultrasounds are required to be performed by radiologists.  We rarely get these results on the same day, measurements differ from day to day depending on the technician (or radiologist) who performs the scans, and we frequently have to repeat the exam (often at no charge) in order to safely stimulate our patients. 

In my practice, ultrasound is deeply integrated into the care that I provide my patients. I operate the equipment myself to make immediate patient management decisions and to guide minimally invasive diagnostics and therapeutics. I am thoroughly trained in the use of the technology in my discipline and the imaging technology is safe, non-invasive and relatively inexpensive. Imposing the enormous administrative burden on my practice of requiring me to enroll as an IDTF will not improve quality or decrease costs. As a result, I urge CMS to abandon this proposal or, at the very least, exempt ultrasound studies and the trained providers who are using ultrasound as an integrated part of the clinical care from this proposed expansion of IDTF standards in the Final Medicare Physician Fee Schedule Rule for CY 2009. 

I greatly appreciate the opportunity to submit these comments.  Please do not hesitate to contact me at (512) 452-6313 with questions or if I can provide you with additional information.  

Sincerely,
Kaylen M. Silverberg, M.D.
Texas Fertility Center
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